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13/01/09 
 
 
 
 
 
 
09/02/10 
 
 
 
 

Heavy Goods Vehicle Parking In The District 
The outcome of discussions at the first meeting of the three 
county group to be reported. 
 
 
 
 
 
The Panel requested an update on the situation with regards 
to HCVs parking in the District. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Transportation Team Leader updated 
the Panel on the current situation. 
 
 
 

 
The County Council are 
developing a County advisory 
route network for HCVs, which 
they will be consulting the District 
Council on. 
 
 
The Executive Councillor for 
Planning Strategy and Transport 
has responded on behalf of the 
Council to the HCV Advisory 
Route Network Public 
Consultation. Furthermore, as 
part of the A14 proposals, the 
Council is seeking the provision of 
HCV parking facilities or the 
expansion of existing facilities 
within the District. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
08/07/08 
 
 
 
 
8/12/09 
 
 
 
13/07/10 

Petition By St Audrey Lane Area Residents, St Ives 
Representatives from Anglian Water in attendance at the 
Panel’s July meeting. Requested that an update be provided 
in 6 months time and that residents be informed of the 
outcome of their investigations. 
 
 
Members acknowledged that as Anglian Water are not 
prepared to attend a Panel meeting, little further could be 
achieved. 
 
Councillor Davies agreed to provide the Panel with sight of a 
letter he had received from Anglian Water in response to his 
correspondence with them on St Ives residents’ flooding 
issues taken up by the Panel in a previous study. 
 

 
Email requesting update sent  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CCTV survey of St Audrey Lane 
and Pig Lane Surface Water 
sewer completed. Funding now 
available to Jet Sewer – will be 
carried out shortly. 
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13/07/10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
14/09/10 

Cycling In Huntingdonshire 
An update was requested from the Transport Team Leader. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
An update was requested from the Transport Team Leader. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Discussions have been held with the 
Executive Councillor for Planning Strategy 
and Transport regarding the wider review 
which was scheduled for completion by 
December 2010. Given the ongoing 
consultation by the Council on budget 
spending and the possible cuts in the 
overall transport related budget, it has been 
considered unwise to consult with District 
and County Members on schemes at this 
time as this would exacerbate the 
unlikelihood of current schemes being 
delivered as well as any of those to be 
added, and raises Member and public 
expectation to an unnecessary degree with 
presently little hope of delivery. It was felt 
that the review should be over a longer 
timeframe when there is more certainty 
regarding likely funding. 
 
The Executive Councillor for Planning 
Strategy and Transport has indicated that 
he would attend a future meeting of the 
Panel to discuss this further if required. 

Hunts AJC approved the Perry 
proposals for public consultation 
at their meeting in April 2010. 
This period ran from 1st June to 
25th June and allowed residents 
to discuss the proposed options 
with staff from the County and 
District Councils. The results are 
being analysed and it is planned 
that these will be reported to the 
October meeting of the AJC. 
Subject to the approval of that 
Committee, any approved 
scheme is planned to be 
implemented during Spring 2011. 
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19/05/10 
 
 
 
14/09/10 

Corporate Plan – Growing Success 
Councillors P M D Godfrey and D Harty appointed to the 
Corporate Plan Working Group. 
 
 
At their meeting held on 26th August 2010, the Working 
Group expressed concern over the resourcing implications 
for the Head of Planning Services upon the anticipated 
number of planning applications received in connection with 
potential large scale retail developments in Huntingdon town 
centre. Concern was also expressed over the increase in 
workload for officers and in particular the indication that 
‘appropriate specialist inputs’ might be required. 

 
Quarterly reports submitted to all Overview 
& Scrutiny Panels. 
 
 
The Working Group’s concerns were 
conveyed to the Head of Planning Services. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
The Head of Planning Services 
responded that the service would 
be able to deal with the standard 
application related processing 
issues by making effective use of 
in-house staff resources. 
However because of the complex 
nature of the retail and 
development aspects of the 
proposals, it will be necessary, in 
order to determine the 
applications and to suitably 
protect community interests, to 
retain both specialist retail and 
legal advice. While the costs of 
retaining that advice would be 
partially off-set by the planning 
fee income received it is likely 
that some additional costs would 
be incurred by the Council. 
However the significant wider 
benefits of delivering an 
enhanced retail offer within the 
town centre, and facilitating the 
long-sought after redevelopment 
of parts of the town centre, would 
deem any such expenditure to be 
money well spent. 
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19/05/10 
 
 
 
 

Local Area Agreements 
Councillor P M D Godfrey appointed to Joint Accountability 
Committee. Substitute Members to be appointed in 
consultation with the Head of Democratic and Central 
Services. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
13/07/2010 

Great Fen Project 
The Panel attended a tour of the Great Fen. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The Director of Environmental 
and Community Services advised 
Members that updates on the 
progress of the project would be 
presented to the Panel at 6 
monthly intervals. 

 
 
11/01/11 
 
 
 

   
 
 
12/01/10 

 
 
13/07/10 

 
13/07/10 
 
13/07/10 

 

Forward Plan 
 
Site Options Planning Proposals Development Plan 
Document 
 
Environment Strategy Review 
 
St Neots East Urban Design Framework 
 
Local Transport Plan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
October 
 
 
November 
 
October 
 
October 

 
 


